
 
  

 

                                                        

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

      

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Families 

I am delighted to share some fantastic news with you—our school has seen a significant improvement in 

pupil attendance this term. More and more of our students are arriving on time and attending regularly, and 

I want to take a moment to thank you for your continued support in making this possible. 

Regular attendance is one of the most important factors in a child’s success at school. When children 

attend school consistently, they are more likely to feel connected to their learning, build strong 

relationships with their peers and teachers, and make steady academic progress. Every day in school is a 

valuable opportunity to learn, grow, and thrive. 

We know that good attendance is closely linked to positive outcomes. Students who attend regularly are 

more likely to achieve higher grades, develop better social skills, and feel more confident in their abilities. 

They are also better prepared for the next stages of their education and for life beyond school. Simply put, 

everyday counts. 

We are proud of the commitment our students and families have shown, and we want to keep building on 

this momentum. Let’s continue to work in partnership to ensure that every child has the best possible 

chance to succeed. Thank you once again for your dedication and support—it truly makes a difference. 

              Jim Taylor 

Headteacher 

 

 

Science - Year 10 Perspiration – Transpiration - Inspiration 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday 12th May 2025  

  

 

 

  VE Day Celebrations.   

On 8th May, year 11 commemorated Victory in Europe (VE) Day with a chemistry titration tea party, complete 

with scones and strawberries. The school also marked the occasion with a two-minute silence. Year 11 students 

are revising hard for their own forthcoming victory in GCSE examinations. Students and staff noted that WWII 

spurred numerous technological and scientific advancements. These innovations had lasting impacts such as:  

 

• The development of radar technology crucial for detecting enemy aircraft.  

• The Manhattan Project which led to the creation of the atomic bomb. 

• Penicillin, an antibiotic studied at GCE was mass produced for the first time. 

• Jet engines were developed and used in combat for the first time. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Pictured here are Year 10 enjoying the fantastic new Science facilities at 

Shrewsbury Academy. Working hard, they identified suitable leaves outside on 

a lovely sunny day (perspiration).  

Students worked as a team to set up an investigation to prove which surface of 

the leaf loses the most water, due to the process of water movement through 

plants, and its evaporation from leaves (transpiration). Students added 

Vaseline to some of the upper and lower sides of the leaves. They measured 

and shared the initial mass of their leaves with each other.  

Next week they will reweigh their leaves to reveal which leaves lost the most 

or least water and prove which surface leaves lose most water from 

transpiration. These are inspirational times for the students and the staff as we 

enjoy our new facilities and take advantage of what we have recently gained.   

 PE Extra Curricular  

 

 

 

 

 

Our PE extra curricular offer is often advertised in our 

bulletin. After school clubs and competitions are 

common in many schools and promote healthy 

wellbeing and are a great way to get involved and 

represent the school in a variety of sports.  

I have never seen a school run before school clubs with 

such regularity and with such high engagement from 

students. Shrewsbury Academy leads the way here.  

Currently anywhere up to 150 students access 

preschool clubs, often with a warm toasted bagel to 

finish before the school day starts. What a superb way 

to begin the day and look after yourself physically and 

mentally.  
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Student Support Queries 

 
If you have concerns regarding a student's learning needs, would like to request additional support/advice please complete 

the internal SEND referral form and send it to the following email address: sendadmin@shr.mmat.co.uk. Our Student 

Support Department are now based in the Bridge area of the Caradoc Building, in addition we now have a purpose-built 

internal assessment and alternative provision area – The Lighthouse. 

 

 

PE Clubs – Summer Term  

As usual our PE team are busy with both before school and after school sessions. Its great to get 

involved. There are lots of opportunities available and clubs are running every day. What a way to start 

or finish your day, get fit, get involved and take advantage of what SA has to offer.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Summer Rewards Trips  

 

 

   

Lunchtime Board Games 

Board games Club is run by some of our dedicated staff, to provide an alternative quiet, but fun and supportive 

environment for our students at lunchtime. The clubs are very popular and can be accessed, by any students in 

the rooms and times advertised below. The games are competitive and teach our students strategy and critical 

thinking skills, as well as being genuinely good fun to compete in, or simply just play. Come along! 

 

 

At the end of the summer term Shrewsbury Academy will run its 

annual rewards trips. To qualify to participate on the trips, 

students will be required to have good behaviour and good 

attendance.  

In the coming weeks we will share details of the requirements and 

the venues we will be visiting this year.  

In previous years we have visited Alton Towers, The Crocky Trail 

and Bowling to mention just a few. 

We aim to take as many students as possible, with students 

having a great and deserved reward at the end of the term.  

Our students thoroughly enjoy the trips at the end of the term, 

and it remains a highlight of the school year. It has been a busy 

year in school, with the new build opening and the builders 

scheduled to be completed by the start of the new academic year 

2025/26. 

More details to follow…….  
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STEAM – Summer Term  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Information shrewsburyacademy.co.uk 

Click here to view our latest news articles. 
 
Why not also follow us on Facebook @ShrewsburyAcademy for a wealth of content, from student, staff and 
school celebrations, to competitions. We encourage you to get interactive with our posts! 
 

To hear about news from across the Trust, why not also follow @MarchesAcademyTrust. 
 
Want to work for the Marches Multi Academy trust? Follow the link below:  
https://www.marchesacademytrust.co.uk/joining-us/how-to-join 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Some of our students have severe allergies. 

Please respect our drive to be a ‘nut free school.’ 

Always leave snacks and foods containing nuts 

at home.  

https://www.shrewsburyacademy.co.uk/news-blog/
https://www.facebook.com/ShrewsburyAcademy/
https://www.facebook.com/MarchesAcademyTrust/
https://www.marchesacademytrust.co.uk/joining-us/how-to-join

